
 

QCT Board Meeting, 27 March 2020: 

Outcomes summary 

 

The Board’s second meeting for the year was held using videoconferencing technology, due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic restrictions regarding physical distancing.  The Board: 

• endorsed a proposal that the office explore opportunities to optimise the QCT’s financial 
position, given the increasing financial pressure on the organisation 

• endorsed an amendment to the membership of the Internal Review Committee as specified in 
the Committee Charter 

• suggested the Internal Review Committee continue to use its current process for certification 
reviews, refining this as necessary during this year, rather than adopting potential alternative 
processes 

• approved updated delegations regarding the assessment of suitability to teach on applications 
for renewal of registration or permission to teach and the cancellation of conditions on a 
teacher’s registration or a person’s permission to teach 

• resolved to write to the Minister to ask her to authorise the QCT’s release of the 2020 data for 
the Australian Teacher Workforce Data project 

• resolved that the evaluation and reporting requirements for committees as specified in the 
Committee Charter be amended to better align with committees’ practice 

• endorsed proposed actions regarding the Highly Accomplished Teachers and Lead Teachers 
certification project  

• endorsed a proposal for high level stakeholder consultation about the issues and 
considerations relating to additional pathways into the teaching profession that may be 
suitable in Queensland 

• noted reports from the Chair and Director and updates on various other activities and aspects 
of the QCT’s work 

-------------------------------------------------ENDS---------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 


